The August 2, 2022 regular meeting of the Cogan House Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Howard Fry with Supervisor Lori Douglass and Supervisor Daniel Roupp attending. There were approximately 18 residents attending. Pledge of allegiance was given with Public Comment following with no response.

The Supervisors reviewed the July 5, 2022 minutes, the bill list and the treasurer's report. No comment by the board. Supervisor Douglass made a motion to accept and approve with Supervisor Roupp seconded, voted 3-0 MC.

There was no correspondence, or EMA/HAZARDOUS MITIGATION report however, Janice L. did fill out her information to have a back ground check for the position.

Road Master report was given by Supervisor/Road Master. He advised that the crew has been brushing and mowing along the roads for site distance to help the gas companies and the residents to see better.

Old Business was the discussion about taking Trout Run Volunteer Fire Department servicing the East portion of Cogan House Township and will be first due and Liberty will be second due. However, it was brought up that Liberty may still be first due for medical calls, Supervisor Fry could not confirm that information at the time and will check it out. He was given the contract by Nick Smith but was concerned about section #2 & #3 and would need to be corrected. Supervisor Fry made a motion to accept the contract as long as the corrections are made, Supervisor Douglass seconded, voted 3-0.

There were no Letters of Intent to review.

Payroll Signed

Adjourn 7:50 PM	
Secretary	